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BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES

APRIL 24, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 7:01 PM.  Present were Selectwoman Bik, Selectmen Chamberland, Marchand, and Haughey; Town Administrator Keyes; Mrs. Warren – Collector/Treasurer; Mr. Kluchevitz – Chairman of the Water & Sewer Commission; Mrs. Moquin – Town Accountant; and Mr. Suprenant – DPW Director.  Ms. Bik said Chairman Wozniak is on his way and will be here soon.
Town Administrator Reports - Mr. Keyes said he would like to add warrant articles and the budget to his report.  
Vote to Consent to a Transfer Request From Theresa Menard – 39 Orchard Street – Mr. Keyes said this is a transfer of 39 Orchard Street from Oscar and Theresa Menard to themselves retaining a life estate interest with a remainder interest to their daughter and son.  He said this has been approved by Town Counsel and will be recorded at the Worcester Registry of Deeds.  Mr. Haughey made a motion to approve the transfer request of 39 Orchard Street to their children, seconded by Mr. Chamberland (Exhibit A).  Vote unanimous.  

Approval of Finance Committee Reserve Fund Transfer – Mr. Keyes said the balance of Account #01131-51130 is $295.58 and the total balance in the budget is $1,563.98.  He said the Finance Committee requested a transfer of $300 for the purposes of paying their secretary.  Mr. Haughey made a motion to approve the Finance Committee’s reserve fund transfer, seconded by Mr. Chamberland (Exhibit B).  Vote unanimous.

Warrant Articles - Mr. Keyes said he removed the Warrant Articles regarding school and put the funding back in free cash.  He moved two articles regarding the charter change and put them before the omnibus budget.    

Article 21 - Rolling Brook - Mr. Keyes said the DPW did not sign off on Rolling Brook and the Board will not recommend this.  Ms. Bik said they need to bring the deficiencies up.  Mr. Haughey said this needs to go through the Planning Board.   Mr. Suprenant said they need to submit a bond at least 7 days before the Annual Town Meeting.  He said the street acceptance needs to be filed with the Town Clerk and he will give his comments.  Mr. Keyes said he would put this on the agenda for May 1.  Mr. Haughey asked Mr. Suprenant to keep the Board posted.

Mr. Keyes said the Marchand land was appraised at $80,000 and is waiting for the official appraisal report. He said if it is listed as wetlands, the Town cannot build.  It is presently taxed as wetlands and he is getting an updated survey.  He said the Town owns half of the parking lot.  He said Chestnut Street was also appraised at $80,000.  
Chairman Wozniak entered at 7:20 PM.

Approval of Waste Collection Salary Line Reserve Fund Transfer - Mr. Keyes said that amount will be $519.

Budget - Mr. Keyes said he and Mrs. Moquin finished the revised budget and made some changes to data processing, bonds and insurance, general government (gas) and school transportation.  Mr. Keyes said $60,000 will be sent back to the general fund.  Changes were also made to Parks & Rec., sewer maintenance, water department labor, and recycling.  

Mr. Keyes said the water permit was filed on time and he received a copy of the Water Rate Study today.
The meeting adjourned at 7:31 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Kim Milliken 


